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IMPORTANT NOTICE! 

Post business meeting 1800 September 22 at AZ Traditions Neighborhood Center.   
17225 N Citrus Rd., Surprise, AZ 85374 

Post Officerôs meeting 1600 September 1 at AZ Traditions Classroom 

Voiture 1154 meeting 1000 September 10 at Hyundai of Surprise. 
Meeting moved from September 3, Labor Day Weekend. 

Riders meeting 1700 September 10 at Surprise Chevrolet 
Meeting moved from September 3, Labor Day Weekend. 

Marty Schwabôs Military Breakfast 1000 September 18 at Fuzzyôs 

HAPPY 75th BIRTHDAY TO THE US AIRFORCE ON 9/18

COMMANDERS CORNER 

At the start of every meeting, we have a 

POW/MIA banner placed on an empty 

chair.  The journey from concept to what 

we practice started by the wife of Navy 

Lieutenant Commander Michael Hoff 

who was lost or MIA in Vietnam 1971.  

As of August 25, 2022 there are 1,584 still missing 

and accounted for.  This is in accordance to the 

POW/MIA Families Organization (www.pow-

miafamilies.org).  That flag or banner that is flown 

on a flagpole or draped on an empty chair resembles 

our dedication to bring our men and women back 

home and to repatriate their remains.  There are 

organizations that need our help.  Start with the 

organization I mentioned above, or go to the Defense 

POW/MIA Accounting Agency (www.DPAA.mil) 

as a start.  By the way, September 16, 2022 is 

POW/MIA day. 

Another topic is the signing of the PACT Act.  All 

those who need to apply to the VA for help 

concerning Burn Pits and additional Agent Orange 

conditions can do so now. 

Our next meeting for November falls on 

Thanksgiving Day.  We will not meet for November, 

but will meet December 22.  Be safe and have fun. 

For God, Family, and Country 

Mike Elliott, Commander, Legion Rider 

FROM THE SR VICE-COMMANDER 

Vaccinate, or Not? 

For some people vaccinations are very 

controversial subject.  I am not just 

talking about the Covid-19 shot, but 

about all shots.  Those who served in the armed 

forces received many shots during basic training and 

if they served outside the U. S., they received many 

more.  Some of those shots you received are still 

working while the benefits of others have expired.  

Recently I have been hearing and reading about Polio 

making a recurrence in the United States.  

Thankfully, it isnôt appearing at a high rate and if you 
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were vaccinated for polio in the past and received all 

the doses, your chance of getting it is extremely rare 

per the Svea Closser, an associate professor in 

international health at the John Hopkins Bloomberg 

School of Public Health.  Although polio is rare in 

the United States, it still circulates in Afghanistan 

and Pakistan and is making a recurrence in some 

other parts of the world.  Those of you who have 

children or grandchildren encourage them to be 

vaccinated against polio.  There is no cure for it, so 

prevention is the best treatment.  

Although most of us donôt have to worry about 

getting polio, there are many other diseases that we 

can get if we arenôt up to date on our vaccines.  Some 

of the shots you may need to receive only once, 

others yearly, or every few years.  Some of the shots 

you might need may be tetanus, shingles, hepatitis A 

& B, Pneumococcal Pneumonia, Meningococcus (or 

Meningitis A, C, W, Y and B) and whooping cough 

(pertussis).  Currently relatives visiting newborn 

babies are frequently being required to receive a 

whooping cough shot prior to the visit.  

I know there are some of you who for various reasons 

refuse or resist being vaccinated, but I would 

personally encourage you to get your yearly flu shot 

and any other shots you may need.  Most shots are 

readily available at your doctorôs office, most 

pharmacies, and the VA and are free of charge if you 

are covered by insurance.  

Stay healthy Legionnaires. 

For God and Country, 

Arnold ñArnieò Kohl, Sr. Vice Commander 

FROM THE JR VICE-COMMANDER 

The picture in this article is of my son 

Brett, who is in the Navy and myself at an 

Arizona Coyote game a few years back 

just before he enlisted.  We had an 

amazing time and spent very little money 

to make it happen.  How?  I signed up with 

a wonderful organization called Vet Tix founded in 

2008 by Marine Corps Veteran Chris Blindheim and 

Marine son Dwayne Somers.  They have provided 

free tickets to over 1.2 million participants. 

Veteran Tickets Foundation for 

Troops Program or Vet Tix is a 

non-profit non-governmental group 

dedicated to giving back to those 

who gave so much.  They team up 

with major sports teams, leagues, 

promoters, organizations, venues, 

and every day ticket holders to 

provide free tickets to active duty military and 

veterans of all branches of the US Military. 

Vet Tix provides tickets to the different events which 

help reduce stress, strengthen family bonds, provide 

positive family experiences, and encourage our 

Military and Veterans.  Providing these tickets is also 

a way for them to honor our service and help us build 

memories with our family that we sometimes donôt 

get to see as often as we like. 

They have tickets to choose from in all 50 states.  

You can get tickets to pro football, baseball, hockey, 

go to Las Vegas and see some shows, or have some 

laughs at a comedy show.  Take your love to the 

symphony, ballet, or see a concert.  There are many 

types of venues to choose.  Tickets are either 

distributed directly to military bases or claimed 

through their website.  Some events do not have free 

tickets but do provide discounts to military members, 

veterans, and their families. 

To become a member, go to https://www.vettix.org 

and create a free account.  You will be asked to select 

your branch of service and enter contact information.  

Then you will receive an email with the next steps to 

verify your account.  Military status is verified 

through the ID.me portal.  If you do not have an 

ID.me account, you can one up.  You can verify your 

service through military records or provide your DD-

214.  As soon as your service/status is verified, you 

will receive notifications and can submit requests for 

tickets to upcoming events.  If you are selected, pay 

a small delivery fee and receive your free tickets. 

You can choose to make donations to help provide 

tickets so others can make life-long memories and 

inspire them to remain involved in their community 

and in American life. 

For God & Country, 

Kelly Donlevy, Jr. Vice Commander 
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FROM THE FINANCE OFFICER AND JUDGE 
ADVOCATE 

The August meeting had good 

attendance.  New member Steven Van 

Meter joined our Post and that makes it a 

great meeting.  Remember guests are 

always welcome at Post 96 meetings. 

Our financial situation is in great shape, thanks to our 

Fundraising Chair Kelly Donlevy.  She is now 

planning a Veterans Day event, please sign up for a 

two-hour shift, or two! 

This month, I have made the budgeted yearly 

donations to: 

Legion Operation Comfort Warrior $500 

Legion Emergency Relief $500 

Honor Flight of Northern AZ $1000 

Semper Fi! 

George Van de Langeryt 

Finance Officer & Judge Advocate 

Past Commander & Legion Rider 

AZ Veterans Hall of Fame ï Class of 2018 

FROM THE CHAPLAIN 

Rocky Road Obstacles  

1.  Self will 

2.  Negative influences of others and the 

media 

3.  Lack of a plan for oneôs life 

4.  Indifference to Godôs trust 

What can we do?  Seek Godôs plan for oneôs life and 

trust and obey Godôs word.  Amen. 

For God and Country 

Chaplain Joe Urshan 

SICK CALL 

Please inform Chaplain Joe if you or your family are 

having medical problems.  The Post will pray for 

you. 

POST EVERLASTING 

Eugene Finley went to Post Everlasting on 11/24/21.  

Eugene, 89, was a 6-year member of Post 96.  He is 

a Korean War veteran of the US Navy. 

FROM THE FUND RAISING CHAIRMAN 

Almost time for some fundraising fun 

again!  We will be at Samôs Club in 

November to raise money for our post and 

helping other veterans.  This Veterans 

Day it would be nice to have an incredible 

turnout to show our appreciation for our 

brothers and sisters.  Plus, we get to enjoy each 

otherôs company and talk with many other veterans 

that shop Samôs Club.  Please consider giving 2 hours 

of your time to hang with us and hand out flags as a 

thank you to all who give. 

We will be at Samôs Club on Bell Rd by the 303 Loop 

on November 5, from 0900-1700, November 6 from 

1000-1600 and then on Veterans Day Friday 

November 11 from 0900-1700.  Two hours of your 

time can make a huge difference in how much we are 

able to raise as the people seem to really enjoy 

talking with us. 

Call me at 602-299-5007 and Iôll be happy to set up 

a time slot for you. 

Aim High, 

Kelly Donlevy, Fundraising Chair  

MEMBERSHIP REPORT 

Welcome aboard to Steven Van Meter, a new Legion 

member and an Army Veteran.  Steve and family 

bailed from Lodi CA and came to Surprise for the 

good life.  He served with the Sheriffôs Dept. for 33 

years. 

The August Membership Drawing was won by 

William McHenry; who unfortunately was not 

present to win a Yearôs Dues.  It pays to attend 

meetings! 

If you paid dues online, we do not mail you a new 

membership card because you can print one on the 

Legion website.  If you wish a new card from the 

Post, let George know. 

As of August 27, we have 58 members pay by mail, 

40 renew online.  With our 39 PUFLs, we have 133 

paid members, which is 61.19% of our goal of 219.   

If you are a transfer from Post 100, your membership 

in Post 96 will not be accepted until you submit a 
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Member Data Form AND verification of service.  A 

few of the Post 100 transfers have paid 2022 dues but 

have not submitted the required documentation so 

they are NOT Post 96 members yet. 

Have you moved, changed your phone number 

or email address?  If so, please contact Mike or 

George.  Give us the new information and we will 

update the records so you will continue to get your 

Legion Magazine and the Post Newsletter mailed or 

emailed to the proper address. 

Mike & George 

 

Hassayampa Voiture 1154 Report 

On 10 AUG 22, a group of veterans 

representing several organizations 

including: 40/8, AML Joseph Q. 

Johnson Post 96, Northwest Valley 

Veterans Association, DAV 24, AML 96 Riders and 

others, answered the Call to Muster, to attend the 

Graveside Service of WWII Veteran, United States 

Army Sergeant Arthur Herzberg at Sunland 

Memorial Park in Sun City, AZ. 

The Herzberg Family was most appreciative.  The 

Veterans were honored to be there. 

Thanks to all who participated. 

Donôt forget the Sunland Veterans Coffee Hour on 

the second Tuesday monthly.  See you there. 

Nancie Scalercio 

Hassayampa Voiture 1154 Fundraising Coordinator 

 
American Legion Riders Report 

 

The Riders must be out on a ride 

because nobody would sent me an 

article.  Maybe next month,,,,,,, 

 

 

September Calendar 

September 1, 1939 - At 5.30 a.m., Hitler's armies 

invaded Poland starting World War II in Europe.  

September 2, 1752 - The British ended their use of 

the Julian calendar, switching instead to the 

Gregorian calendar, resulting in a major adjustment 

as Wednesday, September 2, was followed by 

Thursday, September 14.  The correction resulted in 

rioting by people who felt cheated and demanded the 

missing eleven days back. 

September 2, 1945 - President Harry Truman 

declared V-J Day (Victory over Japan Day) 

commemorating the formal Japanese surrender to the 

Allies aboard the USS Missouri in Tokyo Bay. 

Wednesday September 3 ï Senior Day at Fryôs, 

Bashasô and Albertsons.  10% discount on your 

groceries. 

Thursday September 4 ï 1600 Post 96 Officers 

meeting at AZ Traditions Classroom. 

Thursday September 4 ï 1000 American Legion 

Post 94, in Sun City West, meets 1st Thursday, of 

each month.  Sun City West Foundation Building at 

14465 RH Johnson Blvd, Sun City West, AZ. 

Saturday September 6 ï 1700 American Legion 

Riders Chapter 96 meeting at Surprise Chevrolet. 

September 8, 1883 - The Northern Pacific Railroad 

across the U.S. was completed. 

Tuesday September 9 ï 0900-1000 Veteranôs 

Coffee Hour at Sunland Memorial Park.  All vets and 

friends are invited for coffee and nibbles.  Second 

Tuesday every month.  In the Chapel building at 

15826 N Del Webb Blvd, Sun City, AZ 85351 

September 9, 1776 - The United States came into 

existence as the Continental Congress changed the 

name of the new American nation from the United 

Colonies.  

September 10, 1919 - Following the defeat of 

Germany in World War I, the victorious Allies 

signed the Treaty of Saint-Germain ceding parts of 

pre-war German-Austria to Italy and 

Czechoslovakia.  Austria was also forbidden to unite 

with Germany. 

Sunday September 11 ï 1400 District 11 Meeting 

at Post 29 located 6822 N 57th Dr., Glendale, AZ 

85301. 

September 11, 2001 - The worst terrorist attack in 

U.S. history occurred as four large passenger jets 
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were hijacked then crashed, killing nearly 3,000 

persons.  Four separate teams of Mideast terrorists, 

operating from inside the U.S., boarded the morning 

flights posing as passengers, then forcibly 

commandeered the aircraft.  Two fully fueled jumbo 

jets, American Airlines Flight 11 carrying 92 people 

and United Airlines Flight 175 carrying 65 people, 

had departed Boston for Los Angeles.  Both jets were 

diverted by the hijackers to New York City where 

they were piloted into the twin towers of the World 

Trade Center.  The impact and subsequent fire 

caused both 110-story towers to collapse, killing 

2,752 persons including hundreds of rescue workers 

and people employed in the towers.  In addition, 

United Airlines Flight 93, which had departed 

Newark for San Francisco, and American Airlines 

Flight 77, which had departed Dulles (Virginia) for 

Los Angeles, were hijacked.  Flight 77 with 64 

people on board was diverted to Washington, D.C., 

then piloted into the Pentagon building, killing 

everyone on board and 125 military personnel inside 

the building.  Flight 93 with 44 people on board was 

also diverted toward Washington but crashed into a 

field in Pennsylvania after passengers attempted to 

overpower the terrorists on board. 

September 13, 1814 - The Battle of Fort Henry in 

Baltimore Harbor occurred, observed by Francis 

Scott Key aboard a ship.  He watched the British 

attack overnight and at dawn saw the American flag 

still flying over the fort, inspiring him to write the 

verses which were later coupled with the tune of a 

popular drinking song and became the U.S. National 

Anthem in 1931. 

Friday September 16 - National POW/MIA 

Recognition Day was established in 1979 through a 

proclamation signed by President Jimmy Carter.  

Since then, each subsequent president has issued an 

annual proclamation commemorating the third 

Friday in September as National POW/MIA 

Recognition Day. 

A national-level ceremony is held on every National 

POW/MIA Recognition Day.  Traditionally held at 

the Pentagon, it features members from each branch 

of military service and participation from high-

ranking officials. 

In addition to the national-level ceremony, 

observances of National POW/MIA Recognition 

Day are held across the country on military 

installations, ships at sea, state capitols, schools and 

veterans' facilities. 

No matter where they are held, these National 

POW/MIA Recognition Day ceremonies share the 

common purpose of honoring those who were held 

captive and returned, as well as those who remain 

missing. 

Since 1999, the POW/MIA Accounting community 

has created a poster commemorating National 

POW/MIA Recognition Day.  The 2022 edition of 

the poster continues to honor this tradition. 

NOTE: Luke AFB is holding a MIA/POW Vigil Run 

on Thursday 9/15.  The Editor is unable to find any 

information about a ceremony on Friday open to the 

public. 

September 15, 1944 - The first entry of American 

troops into Hitler's Germany occurred as elements of 

the U.S. 7th and 5th Corps reached the southwestern 

frontier of Germany. 

September 16, 1620 - The Mayflower ship departed 

from England, bound for America with 102 

passengers and a small crew.  The ship weathered 

dangerous Atlantic storms and reached 

Provincetown, Massachusetts on November 21.  The 

Pilgrims disembarked at Plymouth on December 26. 

September 17, 1787 - At the Constitutional 

Convention in Philadelphia, delegates from twelve 

states voted unanimously to approve the proposed 

U.S. Constitution. 

September 17, 1862 - The bloodiest day in U.S. 

military history occurred as General Robert E. Lee 

and the Confederate armies were stopped at 

Antietam in Maryland by General George B. 

McClellan and numerically superior Union forces.  

By nightfall, 26,000 men were dead, wounded, or 

missing. 

Sunday, September 18 ï 1930 Sunday in the Park.  

Come out to enjoy free outdoor live by Thaddeus 

Rose, food trucks and entertainment for all ages at 

Mark Coronado Park! 
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September 18, 1947 - The U.S. Air Force was 

established as a separate military service. 

Saturday September 20 ï 0900 NWVVA meeting 

at Sunland Memorial Park in the chapel building.   

Sunday September 21 ï 1000 Marty Schwabôs 

Military Breakfast at Fuzzyôs Sports Bar.  All 

veterans invited to this informal gathering. 

September 22, 1776 - During the American 

Revolution, Nathan Hale was executed without a 

trial after he was caught spying on British troops on 

Long Island, his last words, "I only regret that I have 

but one life to lose for my country." 

September 23 - Autumn (Sept. 23-Dec. 21) begins 

in the Northern Hemisphere with the autumnal 

equinox, at 1:37 a.m. EDT.  In the Southern 

Hemisphere today is the beginning of spring. 

Thursday September 25 ï 1800 Social Hour, 1900 

Post 96 Business Meeting at the AZ Traditions 

Neighborhood Center.  Come for the raffle prizes and 

comradery! 

September 25, 1690 - The first American newspaper 

was published.  A single edition of Publick 

Occurrences Both Foreign and Domestick appeared 

in Boston, Massachusetts.  However, British 

authorities considered the newspaper offensive and 

ordered its immediate suppression. 

September 25, 1789 - The first U.S. Congress 

proposed 12 Amendments to the Constitution, ten of 

which, comprising the Bill of Rights, were ratified. 

Tuesday September 27 ï 0800 Surprise Interfaith 

Breakfast.  See flyer. 

September 30, 1949 - The Berlin Airlift concluded 

after 277,264 flights carrying over 2 million tons of 

supplies to the people of West Berlin, who were 

blockaded by the Soviets. 

September 30, 1955 - Actor James Dean was killed 

in a car crash in California at age 24.  Although he 

made just three major films, Rebel Without a Cause, 

East of Eden and Giant, he remains one of the most 

influential actors. 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE 

Tuesday, November 1 ï 0700-1100 Post 94 

Pancake Breakfast.  See flyer. 

Friday November 11 - 0900 Annual Veterans Day 

Ceremony at Sunland Memorial Park.  Great event, 

with guest speaker, music, and free lunch.  More to 

fellow. 

Saturday November 12 ï Legion Riders Annual 

Spaghetti Feed.  More info to follow. 

THERE WILL NOT BE A POST 96 BUSINESS 
MEETING IN NOVEMBER!  Our meeting night 
falls on Thanksgiving and it is a problem 
changing the date.

 

FROM THE EDITOR 

The crisis with COVID 19 has affected the 

newsletter.  Several of our advertisers have not 

renewed their business card advertisement.  Please 

help us find new businesses or individuals to 

advertise.  It is only $5 ($60/year) and we give 

Legion Members a 20% discount. 

If you would like to receive this newsletter and email 

notifications about Post 96, please contact me with 

your email address.  You do not have to be a Legion 

member, we are happy to distribute our newsletter to 

anyone interested. 

George Van de Langeryt 

Past Commander & Newsletter Editor 

 
SCAM ALERT 

 A few days ago, I was driving home and received a text 

from 1 708677-9585 ñ(Postal Service): Your package is 

on hold due to incomplete address, modify to address to 

ensure delivery as scheduled."   

This was followed by an e-mail address.  Common sense 

clue #1- I haven't ordered anything, so I don't have a 

package coming.  Clue# 2- "Postal Service.ò  NO!  I am 

not about to respond to this text or go to this website.  

When I arrived home, I Goggled the phone number, and 
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it came up with a bunch of Chinese characters.  

Obviously, a SCAM.   

So, what would have been the request if I had responded?  

That is only speculation.  It may have been a request for 

money; it may have been a way of stealing personal 

identity.  Whatever it would have been, I'm sure I wouldn't 

have liked it.  Be careful and use common sense.  Are you 

expecting a package?  Who is "Postal Service"?  It isn't 

USPS, UPS or FedEx.  Google the phone number.  Do 

your research and don't fall victim to scams. 

Arnold Kohl 

 

 

 
USS Constitution 

 

ñSHALL I BOARD HER?ò  - Lieutenant William Sharp 

Bush, of the United States Marine Corps, checked aboard 

USS Constitution to oversee the shipôs Marine 

detachment on June 11, 1812.  Within seven days of 

arriving, the United States declared war on Great Britain.  

Shortly thereafter, on August 19, 1812, the Constitution 

engaged with HMS Guerriere 200 miles east of Halifax, 

Nova Scotia.  In the heat of the action, the marines were 

called aft of the ship and being led by Bush, who was 

mounting the taffrail with sword in hand, yelling out, 

òshall I board her?ò  Immediately after he was shot by a 

musket ball in his left cheekbone which passed through 

the back of his skull killing him instantly, naming him the 

first Marine to die at sea. 

 

Editorôs Note:  Since we moved the Post 
meeting to the fourth Thursday, there is not 
enough time to get the minutes done in time to 
publish.  We will begin to include the previous 
monthôs meeting minutes to keep the 
membership informed. 

Joseph Q. Johnson Post 96 
Meeting Minutes 07/28/2022 

Members present: 12 
Guests Present:   6  

1702: Guest speaker: Stacey Holland, School 

Liaison Program Manager for Luke AFB. 

Stacey spoke about her work assisting active-duty 

military families and their children.  She coordinates 

with all the schools these children attend throughout 

Arizona and makes sure the children and families 

receive the assistance they need. 

1915: Meeting called to order by Commander Mike 

Elliott. 

Chaplin Joe Urshan gave opening prayer. 

Senior Vice-Commander Arnold Kohl placed 

MIA/POW flag. 

POW/MIA statement read and moment of silence. 

Pledge of Allegiance lead by Commander Mike 

Elliott. 

Preamble to American Legion Constitution read in 

Unison.  

Sr. Vice Commander Arnold Kohl completed roll 

call of officers: 

Commander Mike Elliott: Present 
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Sr. Vice-Commander Arnold kohl: Present 

Jr. Vice-Commander Kelly Donlevy: Present 

Finance Officer George Van de Langeryt: Present 

Past Commander/Historian Nancy Scalercio: Present 

Sergeant at Arms Kristen Dube: Absent 

Adjutant/Riders President Pat Boyd: Absent 

Chaplin Joe Urshan: Present 

VA Coordinator Marty Schwab: Present 

Fundraising Chair Kelly Donlevy: Present 

Photographer Paul Satkowski: Present 

Approval of minutes from May meeting: Minutes 

were posted in Post 96 June newsletter and were 

approved as posted. 

Introduction of Guests and prospective new 

members: 

Committee & Officer Reports:   

Commander Report: Commander Elliott spoke 

briefly about the PACT Act 2022 and contaminated 

water at Camp Lejeune.  Mike also briefly reported 

on his and George Van de Langeryt attendance at the 

Legion State Convention in Oro Valley.  

Finance Officer Report: George Van de Langeryt 

read finance report.  No changes were requested, and 

it was accepted.  

Adjutant Report: Adjutant was absent. 

Membership Report: George Van de Langeryt 

reported that the new Legion year began July 1 and 

dues are due.  As of today we have 35 paid to the 

post, 12 paid on line, 1 Post 100 transfers and 36 

PUFLôs, total 83 paid.  Post 96 membership goal is 

219 which means we are at 37.9% of goal. 

Sr. Vice-Commander Report: Nothing to report. 

Jr. Vice-Commander Report: Nothing to report. 

Judge Advocate Report/ Newsletter Editor 
Report: George Van de Langeryt requests that 

articles for newsletter be submitted by the 3rd 

Saturday of the month.  All members are invited to 

submit articles of interest to the Post and members. 

Past Commander/Historian Report: Nancy 

Scalercio reports that she has been busy sorting 

through old Post records and memorabilia and 

putting it in order. 

ALR Report: ALR treasurer Rick Jones Reported 

the Riders had a fund-raising event (pancake 

breakfast) at Spencerôs Place in Surprise.  They have 

also been assisting at St. Maryôs Food Bank in 

Surprise every month.  Rick reported that the Riders 

annual spaghetti dinner is set for November 12 

however; the location has not been finalized. 

Sgt@Arms Report: Absent  

Fundraising Chair report: Kelly Donlevy 

reported that there would be a fundraiser at Samôs 

Club on November 5, 6, and 11.  Kelly requests any 

members that are willing to assist with this fundraiser 

contact her for times. 

VA Support: Marty Schwab reported that Bobbie 

and he took five bags of donated clothes to MANA 

House for their residents last week. 

Marty also took more of Post 96 and Post 94 donated 

sundries/toiletries to the VA Hospital for veteran 

patients there to use. 

Unfinished Business: Post 96 P/A system which 

was ordered last month arrived.  WE would have 

used it, but we were minus four batteries.  The system 

was turned over to Tom Frizzell who will store it and 

make required sound adjustments before the next 

meeting. 

No other unfinished business from the floor. 

New Business: George Van de Langeryt made a 

motion to contribute one thousand ($1,000) to the 

Luke AFB School Liaison Program/Air Force Child 

& Youth Education.  The motion was seconded by 

Rodney Hage and voted on by the membership who 

were present and passed unanimous.  The donation 

will be made once the proper manner to do so is 

determined.  

There was no other new business from the floor. 

Business for the Good of the Legion: Nancy 

Scalercio reported that she had attended a 

networking event (ñEpicò) at Uptown Alley on July 

21 and had handed out many Post 96 business cards 

to potential members.  

Chaplin Joe Urshan led a closing prayer. 
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Commander Elliott conducted the closing ceremony 

and the meeting closed at 1950 Hrs. 

 
Commander of Veterans Organization 
Faked Being in the Military, Feds Say 

A woman who led a veteran service organization in 

Georgia has been charged with misrepresenting herself, 

state authorities said. 

Gabrielle Beutler, 31, was the post commander of the 

Veterans of Foreign Wars Post 5897 in Lavonia, Georgia, 

when the local police flagged the "suspected criminal 

misconduct" for the Georgia Bureau of Investigation 

(GBI), according to a news release from Wednesday, 

Aug. 17. 

The GBI said they discovered that Beutler faked being a 

veteran, using fake IDs to buy Purple Heart license plates 

and forging military discharge documents, all of which 

got her the job at the VFW. 

The woman was arrested at her job and charged with 

forgery, distributing false identification and 

misrepresentation of veteran status, according to 

investigators. 

Contact information for Beutler's attorneys was not 

immediately available. But the VFW Department of 

Georgia told McClatchy News it is investigating the 

allegations. 

"These egregious allegations are in no way representative 

of the other members of VFW Post 5897 or the Veterans 

of Foreign Wars Department of Georgia," a spokesperson 

said in a statement. "The men and women of our 

organization are proud of our service and remain 

committed to performing the mission of serving the 

veterans, military families, and our communities in the 

great state of Georgia." 

The GBI said the investigation is ongoing and that they're 

asking anyone with further information to contact their 

Athens, Georgia, office at 706-552-2309. 

Lavonia is about 90 miles northeast of Atlanta. 

© 2022 The Charlotte Observer.  

Editors Note: This is why the American Legion requires 

local Posts to verify the service of any new or transfer 

member coming into the Post. 

 

 

 

 

 

City of Surprise 
Residential Waste Cleanup Event 

Saturday, September 10, 2022: 0700-1300. 

As a service to our residents, the city provides the 

opportunity to dispose of a single load of residential waste 

that weighs up to 2,000 lbs at no cost.  One load per 

household.  These events are open to Surprise residents 

only and proof of residency is required.  Please bring a 

driverôs license and a utility bill to show proof of a 

Surprise home address. 

Bring your load to: 

19401 W Deer Valley Rd 

Surprise, AZ 85387 

Contact Phone 623-222-6000 

 

City of Surprise 
Movie Night in the Park 

Saturday, September 24: 1900-2100 

Watch The Addams Family 2, rated PG, on the big screen 

at Mark Coronado Park.  Bring a blanket or chair to relax 

and enjoy the movie.  Food trucks will be available. 

Admission is free. Gates open 1830; movie starts at 1900. 

Mark Coronado Park 

Contact Phone 623-222-2000 
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THE AMERICAN LEGION  

MARY ELLEN PIOTROWSKI POST 94  

FALL PANCAKE BREAKFAST FUNDRAISER  

Tuesday, November 1 - 0700 to 1100 

ALL  YOU CAN EAT!!!!!  

ADVANCE PURCHASE TICKETS $5  

$6 AT THE DOOR 

 

 

 

 

 

Sugar Free Syrup Available  

SUN CITY WEST FOUNDATION BUILDING  

14465 R. H. JOHNSON BOULEVARD 
(CORNER OF R. H. JOHNSON BLVD and STARDUST BLVD) 

For information and advance tickets: 

Contact: Commander Jack Coyle at 219-746-0360 

Adjutant Jim Heller at 623-975-4300 

Alternatively, any Post 94 Legionnaire. 

All proceeds are used to support American Legion 

Programs for Veterans Affairs and Rehabilitation, 

National Security, Americanism, Children and Youth in 

Arizona. 
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Corner of Grand Ave. at Reems Rd.  
Join us at 1000 for a good time, good food, and great 

veterans.  
Next Breakfast is September  18 , come join us!  
A few photos from August 21  by Neil Schwab  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 


